

Youth Attendees: Nick Oliver, Jonathan Davenport, Nathan Vick, Sean Hillwig, Morgan South, Sam Lyons, Deven Gonzalez, Kenton Hall, Mitchell Redenbaugh

Adult Attendees: Doug Vick, Bob Hillwig

Notes: This LEC Meeting was held on Sunday morning of Spring Ordeal.

Meeting started at 8:53 AM.

Nick began by discussing the upcoming Summer Camp Ordeal, which will be slightly different. Some people won't be there. He asked the LEC members to stay updated and use the LEC Facebook page.

Mitchell introduced an idea to increase ceremonialists by recognizing them.

- Three tier system, with requirements for each tier.
- Upon completion of each tier, a ceremonialist would receive a t-shirt.
- There would be separate requirements for adults.

Mitchell called for a vote on this concept.

Nick asked several questions:

- What the t-shirt design would be?
- How many t-shirts would be made?
- How ceremony participation would be tracked?

Nick instructed Mitchell to design the t-shirt and send the design to Sean.

Several other LEC members made comments:

- Sam asked where the money to pay for the t-shirts would come from?
- Bob said that t-shirts were a great idea, but that we would have to order various different sizes.
- Jonathan suggested that the t-shirts be changed to a patch.
- Nick mentioned that he did not see a problem with t-shirts.
- Doc mentioned the reasons for doing t-shirts.
- Mitchell clarified that one could only get one t-shirt per tier.
- Nathan explained the desired effect of the shirts—getting people's attention and helping them want to be ceremonialists.

There was a discussion about requirements for the award, definition of evaluation, memorization?, etc.

Nick asked Mitchell to develop a list of requirements and send them to the officers.

Nathan commented that the questions which will be asked have been thought through and responses have been developed.

Bob mentioned that, in addition to thinking about questions, the LEC should think about ways to get t-shirts.

No motion was made regarding this proposal.

Sean motioned to move the one remaining Kawida Cookbook to the Lodge History, which Nick and Bob both liked. The motion was seconded by Mitchell, and approved unanimously.

Nick asked Jonathan to share a good thing and a bad thing about the Spring Ordeal. Jonathan said that it was good the tents were up, and bad that it rained.

On behalf of the council, Ken thanked the LEC for their support of Sporting Clays and getting the tents up.

The new service flaps were then discussed. They have arrived, but rules need to be developed. They should be sold as 2 for \$3 if one came to a work day; if not, the price would be \$5 per patch.

Nathan asked for the definition of a work day, and Nick answered that only work days hosted by Kawida Lodge would count, and they must be independent work days—not Ordeals.

Nathan then asked if the patches would be backdated, and Nick said that past 2013 work days would count.

Nick commented that the honor system would be used for these patches. He said that they would begin being advertised, but until that happens, to keep them quiet.

Nick called for a motion, which was made by Deven, seconded by Jonathan, and approved unanimously.

Dr. Vick then gave a Lodge Adviser's Minute.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Sam, seconded by Deven, and approved unanimously.

Meeting ended at 9:22 AM.